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ASH TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

August 16, 2017
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, 
Trustee - Adam Grabetz, and Trustee - Jim Booth.
Absent: Treasurer - Rob Schock.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer, and 4 citizens. 
Motion #2946 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the agenda as presented. 

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #2947 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Carmack to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 7-19-17, the Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 7-19-17, and the Proposed Election Commission Meeting Minutes of 7-19-17.
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #2948 Bills Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve bills #1-91 in the amount of  

$231,342.37, from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds,  and Fire Equipment Fund.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Burns Road, Al Wickenheiser Update. 
Attorney Godfroy gave a brief update to the board on the Wickenheiser blight issue on Burns Road noting that the Township is scheduled to be back in court with Mr. Wickenheiser on August 30th.  No motions were offered. 
Berlin Twp Letter Regarding Sewer Services. 

Supervisor read a letter he received from Berlin Twp Supervisor Reaume regarding the possibility of Berlin offering sanitary sewer service in Ash Twp. The supervisor said he will follow up with Berlin and report back to the board. No motions were offered.
Monroe Street Water Main Update. 

Attorney Godfroy updated the board on the efforts by Twp Engineer Hollandsworth, Twp Manager Vaslo and himself to find resolution to the final payment issues between the Twp and the contractor. Supervisor Carmack said he would contact the contractor and attempt to resolve the differences and report back to the board. No motions were offered. 
Revard Blight Issue.
Manager Vaslo reported that the Revard home at 10603 Telegraph Rd has been demolished.  Attorney Godfroy stated that the Twp will be back in court with Mr. Revard on August 21st to continue our efforts to have the property cleaned up. No motions were offered. 
New Business

Managers Report.
The Board had no questions or comments on the Manager’s report. 
Assessor’s Contract Renewal. 
Twp Assessor Renius submitted a contract to the board for renewal of his services. The renewal contract had no changes to the scope of service or compensation. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #2949 To Approve. 
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to renew the Assessor’s contract for continued service with Ash Township as presented.    Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.     Motion carried.  

Rezoning of Parcel # 5801-004-057-30 from AG to I-1.
The applicant, Tomak Baksik, is seeking to rezone 7.685 ac of vacant land on Romine Road from Ag Agricultural to I-1 Light industrial to develop and construct a glass manufacturing facility to produce architectural glass products. The Supervisor explained that the proposed rezoning had been thoroughly vetted by both the Twp Planning Commission and the County Planning Commission. Both commissions are recommending denial of the rezoning. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #2950  To Deny. 

Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to deny the rezoning request for 

Parcel #5801-004-057-30 based on the many reasons stated in both the Twp Planning Commission and the County Planning Commission reviews.    
Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.     Motion carried.  

Having no other business in front of the board and hearing no comments from the audience the following motion was offered. 

Motion #2951 Meeting Adjourn 

Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
